Scott Davidson President Dwayne R. Woodard Secretary-Treasurer

## Claiborne Parish Police Jury

P.O. Box 270 Homer, Louisiana 71040-0270 318-927-2222 318-927-2727 fax

July 20, 2022

Dear Parish Government Member, Executive Board Member, Legislators, Senators, and Local Officials:

On behalf of the Region IV Officers and the Claiborne Parish Police Jury, I cordially invite you to our annual Region 4 Police Jury Association Meeting which will be held on Tuesday, September 20, 2022, at the Claiborne Electric Co-op Meeting Room located at 12525 Hwy 9 in Homer, LA. Registration and Hor d'oeuvres will begin at 6:00 pm followed by dinner at 6:30 pm.

## Menu:

Hor d'oeuvres-Seafood with Home-made sauces

**Dinner-**Grilled 16 oz Porterhouse Center-Cut Pork Chop, Sautéed Green Beans, Upper Crust Potatoes topped with cheese, Upper Crust Spring Mix Salad with Signature Ribbon Cane Vinaigrette Dressing, Rolls, and Dessert.

Member Parishes will elect a regional officer to serve on the Executive Board for the following year. Members of the Resolutions Standing Committee of the Association are also elected at this meeting. Next Year's host parish for the 2023 year will be Caddo Parish. Region members are asked to please have all resolutions prepared and sent to the PJAL Office to be presented at the meeting. Region members must send all resolutions to be considered no later than two weeks prior to the meeting (September 6, 2022) to the PJAL office via email <a href="melanie@lpgov.org">melanie@lpgov.org</a>. Officers and Resolutions Committee members are listed below.

## 2022 Region IV Officers

President: Mr. Scott Davidson of Claiborne Parish

Vice-President: Caddo Parish Elect Secretary-Treasurer: Dwayne R. Woodard

Region IV Executive Board Member: Mr. Nick Cox of Webster Parish

## **Resolutions Board Members**

Mr. Glenn Benton of Bossier Parish Mr. Joe Henderson of Lincoln Parish Bruce Blanton of Webster Parish

Please register to attend online via the Police Jury Association of Louisiana's website at: <a href="https://www.lpgov.org/event/2022region4">https://www.lpgov.org/event/2022region4</a> no later than September 6, 2022, so we can properly prepare an accurate count for the dinner and venue for the meeting. Please include all guests, along with the correct prefix of each name. If you have any questions or need assistance, please email Leigh Ann Sanders at <a href="mailto:asst.cppj@claiborneparish.org">asst.cppj@claiborneparish.org</a> or call our office at 318-927-2222. We look forward to seeing each one of you in Claiborne Parish.

Sincerely,

Scott Davidson President, Claiborne Parish